
ST PATRICK’S CATHOLIC PARISH 

Lot 38 Amherst Street (PO Box 10) Katanning WA 6317 

Ph/Fax :  08 98 214 675 

Email:  stpatricksparishkatanning@gmail.com  

Facebook:  St Patrick’s Catholic Church — Katanning 

“Inspired by our Patron Saint and guided by the      
Gospel teachings of Jesus, St Patrick’s Parish strives   

to welcome and serve one another” 

Parish Priest:       Fr Marlon Chingwangco 

Parish Pastoral Council Chairperson:    Mrs Marie Hanna 

Parish Finance Committee Chairperson:    Mr Norman Flugge 

St Patrick’s Catholic Primary School Principal: Mr Brett Wilkie  (08) 98208 100 

St Patrick’s Parish Safeguarding Officers: 

Marie Hanna:      safeguardingmh@gmail.com 0473501882 

Julie Poett::      safeguardingjp@gmail.com   0473501882 

PARISH PRAYER:  Please refer to the overhead screen 

SUNDAY 28th MAY 2023 - PENTECOST SUNDAY  YEAR A 

First Reading:  Acts of the Apostles 2:1-11 
When Pentecost day came round, they had all met in one room, when suddenly they heard 
what sounded like a powerful wind from heaven, the noise of which filled the entire house in 
which they were sitting; and something appeared to them that seemed like tongues of fire; 
these separated and came to rest on the head of each of them. They were all filled with the 
Holy Spirit, and began to speak foreign languages as the Spirit gave them the gift of speech. 
Now there were devout men living in Jerusalem from every nation under heaven, and at this 
sound they all assembled, each one bewildered to hear these men speaking his own language. 
They were amazed and astonished. ‘Surely’ they said ‘all these men speaking are Galileans? 
How does it happen that each of us hears them in his own native language? Parthians, Medes 
and Elamites; people from Mesopotamia, Judaea and Cappadocia, Pontus and Asia, Phrygia 
and Pamphylia, Egypt and the parts of Libya round Cyrene; as well as visitors from Rome – 
Jews and proselytes alike – Cretans and Arabs; we hear them preaching in our own language 
about the marvels of God.’ The word of the Lord. 
 

Responsorial Psalm: Lord send out your Spirit and renew the face of the earth. 
 

Second Reading: Letter of  St Paul to the Corinthians 12:3-7,12-13 
No one can say, ‘Jesus is Lord’ unless he is under the influence of the Holy Spirit.  There is a 
variety of gifts but always the same Spirit; there are all sorts of service to be done, but always 
to the same Lord; working in all sorts of different ways in different people, it is the same God 

SATURDAY 27th May 3rd June 10th June 17th June 

TAMBELLUP  6.00PM  NO MASS 

BROOMEHILL   NO MASS  

Sunday 28th May 4th June 11th June 18th June 

 KOJONUP 8.30AM 8.30AM 8.30AM 8.30AM 

KATANNING 10.30AM 10.30AM 10.30AM 10.30AM 

 28th May 4th June 11th June 18th June 

Greeter     

Intro & Second Reader R. Whitmore A. Schiano B. Wilkie H. Cavoli 

First Reader JP Collins R. Whitmore D. Bowen L. Ford 

 
Minister of the  
Eucharist 

    

Offertory Volunteers Volunteers Volunteers Volunteers 

Acolyte Albert Angelo Sam Alvarro 

Altar Servers Volunteers Volunteers Volunteers Volunteers 

CHURCH CLEANING ROSTER:  MAY:  GLO & AL 

CRYING ROOM: Feel free to use this room during Mass.  Kindly pack away toys at the 
end of Mass. 

PIETY STALL:  If you wish to buy religious articles, books or cards please contact Jenny 
Goodheart. 

FIRST AID BOX:  located inside the Crying Room at the entrance to the Church. 

TOILET FACILITY:  Situated at the back of the Parish house;  nearest to school oval. 

RCIA/RCIC: Anyone interested in learning about becoming a Catholic please contact       
Fr Marlon or Julie Poett. 

 

WEEKEND MASS TIMETABLE: 

PARISH MINISTRIES:     If you are unable to attend on your rostered date please        

arrange for someone to replace you.  Thank you! 

WEEKDAY MASSES:  Wednesday 31st May 11.00am Mass; Friday 2nd June 
9.00am Mass.  NO WEEKDAY MASSES FOR THE PERIOD 7/6/23 to  11/8/23 



who is working in all of them. The particular way in which the Spirit is given to each person is 
for a good purpose. Just as a human body, though it is made up of many parts, is a single unit 
because all these parts, though many, make one body, so it is with Christ. In the one Spirit we 
were all baptised, Jews as well as Greeks, slaves as well as citizens, and one Spirit was given 
to us all to drink.   The word of the Lord 
 

SEQUENCE: 
Holy Spirit, Lord of Light, From the clear celestial height Thy pure beaming radiance give. 
Come, thou Father of the poor, Come with treasures which endure 
Come, thou light of all that live! 
Thou, of all consolers best, Thou, the soul’s delightful guest, Dost refreshing peace bestow 
Thou in toil art comfort sweet; Pleasant coolness in the heat; 
Solace in the midst of woe. Light immortal, light divine, 
Visit thou these hearts of thine, And our inmost being fill: 
If thou take thy grace away, Nothing pure in man will stay; 
All his good is turned to ill. Heal our wounds, our strength renew; 
On our dryness pour thy dew; Wash the stains of guilt away: 
Bend the stubborn heart and will; Melt the frozen, warm the chill; 
Guide the steps that go astray. Thou, on us who evermore Thee confess and thee adore, 
With thy sevenfold gifts descend: Give us comfort when we die;  Give us life with thee on high 
Give us joys that never end. 
 

Gospel Acclamation:  Alleluia, alleluia! Come, Holy Spirit, fill the hearts of your faithful and 
kindle in them the fire of your love.  Alleluia! 
 
 

Gospel:  John 20:19-23 
In the evening of the first day of the week, the doors were closed in the room where the   
disciples were, for fear of the Jews. Jesus came and stood among them. He said to them, 
‘Peace be with you’, and showed them his hands and his side. The disciples were filled with 
joy when they saw the Lord, and he said to them again, ‘Peace be with you. ‘As the Father 
sent me, so am I sending you. After saying this he breathed on them and said: ‘Receive the 
Holy Spirit. For those whose sins you forgive, they are forgiven; for those whose sins you   
retain, they are retained.’ The Gospel of the Lord 
 

NEXT WEEK’S READINGS: The Most Holy Trinity Year A   28th May 2023:  Book of Exodus 
34:4-6,8-9; Second letter of St Paul to the Corinthians 13:11-13; John 3:16-18. 
 

May is the month traditionally devoted to the Holy Mother of God and all are 
invited to honour the Blessed Virgin Mary by devotion to the Holy Rosary. 
Some ways to honour Mary in your home is to     create an altar for Mary, 
make a Mary garden and offer the Rosary.   

 

Bulletins are also available to view online through St Patrick’s 
School  website    stpatskatanning.wa.edu.au under “Parish”        
and also on: 

Parish News      

The word Pentecost is Greek and it means "50th day." 
Fifty days after Easter Sunday, we celebrate the coming 
of the Holy Spirit upon the Apostles and their followers, 
and the beginning of their Earthly ministry to make   
disciples of all nations. The symbols of Pentecost are the 
flame, wind, and the dove, which represents the Holy 
Spirit. The colour of Pentecost is red and the priest 
wears red vestments on this day.  
 

Morning tea after Mass next Sunday to wish Fr Marlon a Happy Birthday and 
safe journey home to visit his family.  Please bring a plate to share if possible. 

COLLECTIONS  14th May 21st  May 

1st Collection $ 199.50  

2nd Collection $   18.30  

Planned Giving Envelopes $ 195.00  

Planned Giving Direct Debit $320.00  

Candles   

Project Compassion - -  

The ability to budget can only come about through the  ‘generous financial support of             
members of the Parish who make a pledge through the “Planned Giving Programme.”                                                                  
Like all families, everyone’s pledge is important and commitment to the financial                                 
well-being of  St Patrick’s Parish is VITAL.  If you would like to join or know more about                                  
the programme please  contact the Parish Office or Mr Peter Kerin. 

Let us continue to pray for the sick members of our families and also within our 
Parish especially: Aris Mills, Laline Ford and David McGuire;  Also our                                
parishioners in Kerry Lodge and Bethshan, Eileen Smith, Clara Illiano, Ted 
Schaefer, Bonnie Quartermaine.  Please keep them in your prayers. 

NEW PARISHIONERS:  welcome to our Parish!  We pray you will find peace and comfort in 
our Parish and with our God.  Please join us in fellowship and community events.  Please          
complete the “Welcome to our Parish Form” from the front entrance of the Church and      
return it to the Parish Office.  Thank you and God bless. 

CLEANER FOR PARISH HOUSE  Following Cora’s well deserved retirement from her long 
and  appreciated   cleaner position at the Parish House, applications are now sought for 
this position.  Paid Hours are 8.5 per fortnight.   If anyone is   interested or knows of  
anyone interested, please contact Fr Marlon or Peter Kerin, with a reference.  



  

NOTICE TO PARISHIONERS: 

Fr Marlon will be taking extended leave to visit his family in the 
Philippines.  A well-deserved break a�er four years of not being 
able to do so. 

Fr Marlon will leave Katanning on Wednesday 8th June and return 
8 weeks later on 11th August.   

Due to a shortage of priests being able to act as locum in our 
Diocese, there will not be any weekday Masses in Katanning, or 
Vigil Masses in Tambellup and Broomehill during this �me.              
Sunday Masses will be offered in Kojonup and Katanning.                
We are very fortunate that Sunday Masses will con�nue.  The 
following priests will be welcomed to Katanning: 

11th June and 18th June: Msgr John Finleyson 

25th June:  Fr Pat Rooney 

2nd July to 30th July:  Fr Nathan Barrie (newly ordained priest in the 
Diocese of Bunbury 

6th August: Confirma�on with Ac�ng Vicar General Fr Ian Johnson 

Please make these priests welcome and if anyone can assist with 
Saturday evening meals please contact Julie Poet, Marie Hanna 
or Diana Cavoli. 

Sunday 4th June will be Fr Marlon’s last Mass and as his birthday 
follows on Monday 5th June, a morning tea will be held a�er Mass 
to celebrate and wish him safe journeys.  Please bring a plate to 
share if possible. 

With thanks, St Patrick’s Pastoral Parish Council 
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